  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 6 DECEMBER 2010

PART I – DELEGATED

7.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 9 November 2010 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 6 December 2010. 


LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY

Agenda Item 7a – Leisure, Community and Capital Grant Applications


  the Executive Committee be recommended:


(1)
that grants subject to the conditions detailed in the Appendices be awarded to the following:








£




Roundabout

2,000




British Red Cross
4,980


(2)
that a grant should not be awarded to the Chorleywood Common Youth F.C.


On the 9 November 2010, the Leisure and Community Policy and Scrutiny Committee deferred consideration of the application from Flip Theatre pending receipt of a full cost breakdown. Since this meeting the following information has been received:

£500 for venue hire

£500 materials/ equipment

£1500 Three members of staff to carry out the project

£500 for transportation costs.


Agenda Item 7b – Discretionary Grants Policy

the Executive Committee be recommended:

(1) that Option 2 is adopted for the future funding of discretionary Leisure and Community Grants with effect from 2011-12, subject to the non-inclusion of a split of funding between SLAS and one-off grants and a maximum for one-off grants until the operation of the new policy has been reviewed after one year; and


(2)

that Members be sent a draft model SLA template for comment and approval prior to the introduction of the new policy.


Agenda Item 7c – Report on Management Issues at the Aquadrome and Proposals to overcome them  

the Executive Committee be recommended:


(1)
to approve the recommended actions in paragraph 3.3 of the report to be funded by the capital monies previously allocated to the Aquadrome in 2010/11 for the overflow car park works;


(2)
that the significance of erosion management at the site be noted in relation to the proposed capital bid for 2011/12;


(3)
that the Council share the erosion report with the Aquadrome Forum at its next meeting; and 

(4) that subject to capital funding in 2011/12 officers bring forward a proposed management plan to resolve the erosion issues as detailed in the report.

  

Agenda Item 7d – Aquadrome Forum – Meetings in 2010/11 and Changes to Car Park Opening Hours

the Executive Committee be recommended:



(a)
that the opening time for the Aquadrome Car park be unchanged at 8am and the closing times be 8.30pm from May-September inclusive and 6 pm from October-April inclusive; but that this should not be introduced until the outcome of the licensing application for a change of operating hours on behalf of the Café in the Park has been determined; and



(b)
that the matter of car park charging for the site be considered as part of any proposed district-wide scheme.


Report prepared by:


Background Papers


Agenda and Papers – Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee, 9 November 2010.
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